
KIMBER’s UPDATE – APRIL 2024

Here is some encouraging feedback we received from one of our listeners in Malawi:

When Evangelist Phiri preached, my life was transformed. I fell down from the chair 
and cried, that was my first time hearing a sermon about it. I felt sorry for myself, I was 
ashamed, I was dead on the inside. The message sounded like he had preached it just
for me, I spoke the words, “Lord, forgive me”. Then I started going to Church faithfully, 
and I started to have an interest in reading the Bible. I have grown greatly since then. 
All the preachers on TWR bless me. God bless TWR, 

Please continue to pray that our radio broadcasts will be effective in changing many 
lives. 

There is a used radio transmitter for sale near Dublin. It’s the same type of transmitter 
we use in Central Asia and Eswatini. It could be useful for a future TWR radio project, 
so I was sent to the transmitter site last month to have a look. I sent a report about the 
transmitter to our TWR management, so now they’re deciding how to proceed.

I’ve recently returned from West Central Asia where we are replacing a very old 
transmitter with a newer one. After well over a year of planning, it’s encouraging to see 
this project beginning to take shape. A 28-ton consignment of transformers, cables, 
cooling equipment and material for a raised floor recently arrived at the transmitter site.

While some of our group installed
the raised floor for the transmitter,
I moved an equipment rack into the
new transmitter hall. The
equipment rack controls which
countries (Iran, Russia & Ukraine)
the antenna broadcasts to. The
equipment rack is needed for each
evening’s broadcasts on the old
transmitter, so it had to be
operational at the end of each day.
The picture shows the equipment
rack on the new floor. The new
transmitter will fit over the holes on the right. Please pray that the new transmitter 
arrives in Central Asia safely.

Last week we had a few days holiday in Bournemouth, which Jean, Jessica & Bernice 
enjoyed. This week Jessica & Bernice are back at school again for their summer term. 

Thank you for your prayers,             Graham & Jean


